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Downtown Development Authority
Rifle, Colorado
MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, March 1, 2017
Rifle City Hall

1. CALL TO ORDER: 
DDA Chair, Nella Barker called the meeting to order at 7:03 a.m. 
Members Present Gil Frontella, Dana Wood, Stephanie Stocking, Randy Winkler, and Ed Arnold.
Members Absent: Jay Rickstrew, Sally Brands, and Ed Weiss.
DDA Manager: Helen Rogers.
Guests Present: Nathan Lindquist, Planning Director, Daniel LeMoine, pending board member.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
	The minutes from February 1st were presented for review. A motion was made by Winkler, seconded by Wood to approve the minutes. The motion passed unanimously.

3.   FINANCIAL REPORT:  
	The DDA Financial Report was presented for review. A motion to approve the Financial Reports were made by Arnold, seconded by Stocking. The motion passed unanimously. 

4.  BILLS TO BE APPROVED:  
	1) HR Design/Helen Rogers; $1,575 2) Downtown Colorado, Inc.; $220 3) VIP Trash; $300. 4) A Finer Stitch Signage; $500. 5) Trendz Clothing Signage; $500. A motion was made to approve the bills by Arnold, seconded by Stocking, approving unanimously. 

5.  MANAGER’S REPORT: 
DDA Administration – 52.5 hrs.
· GRIT Events Meeting centered around Western Adventure Weekend, Sept. 22-24.
It will include an All Sports Swap Fair at the Fairgrounds and possibly a Gun Show, Mountain Bike Race, Craft Beer and Music at the UTE and possibly a Block Party on 3rd Street.
· State of the Community Luncheon was well attended at Grand River Health, Speakers from the towns of Silt, Parachute, Rifle, Garfield County and Grand River Health spoke. Randy telecommuted from a beach somewhere.
· Met with Trendz Clothing and A Finer Stitch Embroidery Shoppe concerning signage reimbursements.
· After completing a public Survey and looking at several locations the wining new location for the Rifle Farmer’s Market will be Heinze Park on Friday nights. We’ve shortened the market to 12 weeks, and holding it on Fridays should provide for better parking. We met with Brent Curtice, RE-2 Superintendent, who stated he would help in whatever way he could to make it a successful market and offered school parking. The Market will start on June 23rd and go until Sept. 8th, with the Farm to Table Fundraiser on Sat., Sept. 9th at the Arts Council’s Stone House. 
· Submitted two VIF Applications for Downtown Flowers and LED Christmas Lights
· Attended GRIT Chairs Meeting. As this was a Strategic Planning Session, the following agreements were reached;
1. Keep the Main Street Structure, reporting and tracking mechanism.
2. Evaluate whether to become an Affiliate partner with Main Street to avoid staffing requirements.
3. Continue all 4 ‘pillars’; Organization, Promotions, Design and Economic Vitality.
4. Focus on marketing and events (Promotion pillar) and Economic Vitality for the next 2-3 years, continuing with existing projects (Design) but not adding new ones.
5. No new staff will be hired for Main Street (VIF may hire part-time staff, 20-30 hours per week to focus on Promotions.
· Activities include daily emails and communication with City Staff and others, prep for DDA Meeting, DDA Meeting and Minutes, Regular Budget Report, and Manager’s Report. 

6.  NEW BUSINESS:
A.	GRIT Chairs Update
	See above in Manager’s Report

B.	USDA Smart Growth America
	Nathan Lindquist gave a brief report of the free study which was done the end of last summer. Recommendations include the following:
	1. Focus on downtown properties 
2. Build on existing infrastructure - most cost effective.
3. Connect downtown adjacent neighborhoods 
4. Continue to work on Valley Lumber Site  
5. Enhance the connection to the river and parks

C.	Signage
	Rogers met with Trendz owner, Jeannie Schroder and A Finer Stitch Embroidery Shoppe and explained the signage reimbursement program.

D.	Downtown Flowers 
	Rogers did not receive an invoice in time to present to the Board. Cost for planting the pots in their greenhouses from New Castle Gardens will likely be the same as last year at $2,500 per owner. A request into VIF for half the cost will occur this month.

E.	Other
	Daniel LeMoine’s appointment to serve on the DDA Board will occur at the March 1st City Council Meeting. 

7.	PROJECTS
A. New Christmas Lights for Trees, 2017
Rogers submitted an application of $2500 to the VIF Board to match what DDA has voted to approve.

B. Trash Receptacle Liners
The trash liners are due to arrive today (March 1st) from Keystone Ridge. Rogers will distribute next Monday am when the trash is picked up.
	 
C.	Parkette Design
	Rogers continues to plan construction of the parkette on E. 3rd Street for summer installation. It may become part of the Renew Rifle Project, April 29th. Of notable concern is the slope in the middle of the street and how to address it. The 5’ x 5’ flats would be constructed out of redwood with fencing and planter boxes using cedar and rebar.

D.	Downtown Historic Architecture Tour
	Rogers will continue to solicit participation from Rifle Heritage and others to create a walking tour of downtown businesses and architecture. 

E.	Renew Rifle, Spring Community Day, Sat., April 29th
	Rogers stated the best weekend for the clean-up will be the last weekend in April due to the Animal Shelters Strut - ur - Mutt event on the 22nd and Easter the weekend before that.

8.	MAINTENANCE
A.	Snow Removal
	No retainer bill submitted, with no accumulation of snow in February.

B.       General Maintenance
	 Rogers will have Mr. Power S power wash the sidewalks as soon as weather permits.

9.       ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 7:35

Respectfully Submitted,


Helen Rogers
DDA Manager
		
